New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Environmental Remediation

Remedial Bureau E, 12th Floor

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-7017

Phone: (518) 402-9814 « Fax: (518) 402-9819

Website: www.dec.ny.gov

Joe Martens
Commissioner

June 21, 2011

Mr. Stephen Fleming, P.E.
Senior Remediation Manager
Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc.
11923 Tramway Drive
Cincinnati, Ohio 45241

RE: Safety-Kleen Amityville, Site No. 152154
Dear Mr. Fleming:
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (the Department) has
received the “Groundwater Monitoring Report, 1st Quarter 2011" dated April 26, 2011. The
Report provides details on the March 24, 2011 sampling event and evaluates the previous three

months of operation of the expanded remedial system.

Upon review, the Department has the following observations:

. Groundwater flow directions are consistent with historical data.
. Groundwater contaminant concentrations are consistent with previous monitoring
rounds.

The recommendation to conduct another injection and vapor extraction round and to
replace sparge points AS-4R and VE-1 are approved. Please provide the Department with a
work plan and schedule for implementation.

If you have any questions with these comments, please contact me at (518) 402-8594.

Sincerely,

D %,_
Kent D. Johnson
Senior Engineering Geologist

Remedial Section B, Remedial Bureau E
Division of Environmental Remediation

cc: Director, NY Corrective Action Section, USEPA Region 2
ec: K. Murphy, Region 1
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